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Mr. Giuma 5. G. OUN
Councilor, Charge d’Affaire
People's Bureau of the Great Socialist People's Libyan Arab Jamahiriya in Japan

According to media reports, Libya military has been firing at mounting demonstrators
by warplanes and helicopters, which is unacceptable violence by Libyan authority.
International community, including the United Nations, condemns such attacks
against civilians as serious violation of the International Humanitarian Law and
demands to cease the violence.

Zenroren (National Confederation of Trade Unions) representing 1.2 million workers
in Japan, expresses its grave concern over violation and repression of labor and trade
union rights in your country. Also we take this opportunity to use the strongest words
to condemn the violence, and request to end is and restore all human rights including
labor rights.

Zenroren requests every party in international community to join in the efforts to cease
the violence in Libya.
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Yoshikazu Odagawa
Secretary General
ZENROREN, National Confederation of Trade Unions

Zenroren-kaikan 4F,2-4-4 Yushima,Bunkyo-ku, Tokyo 113-8462
TEL:+81(03)5842-5611/FAX:+81(03)5842-5620/E-mail:zenintel@zenroren.gr.jp



